OSTA Board Meeting Minutes

Saturday, March 8, 2008

I.
Call to Order – Suzanne Spradling called the meeting to order at UCO at 10:02.  The following board members were in attendance:


Suzanne Spradling, Kaye Emde, Deborah Hill, Joyce Cheatham, Bob Melton, Beth Allen, Jana Rowland, Pamela Christol, Sue Hull, Beth Watt, Becky Hammack, Adrienne Elder, and Tamara Lookabaugh.  This represented a quorum of 13 present.

II.  
      
Minutes were approved with corrections for the meeting February 2, 2008. 

III.

Old Business:



Due to time constraints for planning the current conference Committee 



Reports were moved to the end of the meeting agenda for March 8, 2008.



A.  OSTA Safe Science Summit (OSSS)




Discussion and decisions were made regarding the specifics of the  




Safety conference that OSTA will be sponsoring just before the 




beginning of the Fall term 2008.



Logistics approved by the board are:




1)  Location:  Friday, August 1, 2008 at University of Central 

Oklahoma  Time:  8:00-4:30 pm  8-8:30 for registration and      continental breakfast.




2)  Presenters:  Vanessa Westbrook and Jim Collins for the Dana




      Center at the University of Texas




3)  Cost:  $3000.00 which includes speaker fees and all materials




     for participants to take back to their schools




4)  Additional fees:  Hotel cost and travel expenses will also be




     covered by OSTA for the presenters.




5)  Number of participants – maximum of 60




     Goal is to reach all three levels elem, middle and high school 




      but also provide opportunity for many districts to send




      representatives so limitation to 3 registrations per district




     with a waiting list for additional persons who wish to attend




6) Cost to participants -  $ 50.00 per person which includes a 




    1 year complimentary membership in OSTA.




7)  Additional materials for participants:

· NSTA booklets on Safe Science practices for elem, middle and high school 

· T shirts or lab coats

· Goggles or other equipment

· Food for breakfast and lunch

These additional materials may be funded through a variety of sources:   Donations from UCO, the OK State Department of Education, Devon Energy, Chesapeake, OERB, Conoco Phillips, 

Daily Oklahoman, Flinn Scientific, Nebraska Scientific.  Suzanne will contact each of these to see if arrangements can be made to

receive donations.  Names of organizations who give specific donations will be possibly be placed on the literature of the conference, our website and/or some of the donated items given to the participants.

8)  Registration:  

Suzanne has agreed to be the contact point for registration to the 

Safety conference.

Registration deadline is:  June 1st, 2008

Contact to participants by June 15th, 2008 if additional slots open

on the waiting list.  First come, first serve

If P.O.’s are being submitted Suzanne will check with the registrants to see when we should submit for payment in the 2007-2008 calendar year or 2008-2009 calendar year.

Registration information:

Names of registrants:

Position:

School:

School Address:

School email:

Home email:

Summer contact information:

****Expectations of safety conference – A formal statement must be on the registration letting participants know they will be expected to submit documentation to the OSTA through email or regular mail showing they have provided a training, workshop or presentation over the safety information they have received at the conference.  This does not have to be a formal training but should provide documentation of attendees, date, time and location of dissemination of information.  This written documentation must be submitted within the school year after the conference.

9)  Formal requests:  Suzanne will submit a formal request to the OK State Department of Education through Jana Rowland to help cover costs of registration however, there must be follow up by the OSTA to ensure that participants have passed this information on in a training session within the following school year to receive assistance with funds from the state department.  Suzanne will also submit formal requests for assistance to UCO through Beth Allen and other possible donors for the conference.

10) Dissemination of information about the conference:

 Information about the conference must be in the hands of the districts ASAP so they can register before the P.O. requisition process for the 2007-2008 school year comes to a close in about mid-April.  



Other OSTA Safe Science Summit information:




1)  Beth Allen will check to see what UCO can donate above and




     beyond the conference venue.  She is checking into continental




     breakfast donations and lunch through perhaps, Jason’s Deli or




     McAlister’s deli.  She is also looking at Eileen’s cookies for




     snacks.  She has also done some research on costs for lab coats




     which range anywhere from $10-25.00.  She will work with




     Suzanne to share what she has gathered about this and see if




     a sponsor can be located to donate lab coats or goggles.




2)  Scholarships for participants – If donors are found who can 




      help supplement the fee for those who are prohibited from




      attending then this will be discussed at the April 12th meeting.

B.  Fall Field Meeting -  “Be Outstanding In Your Field” is a possible 

title for our fall meeting or the “Ins and Outs of Science.  The date that 

has been selected is Saturday, October 25, 2008.  The site is still up for

discussion.  Possibilities might include:



Tulsa Zoo, Sequoyah State Park, Keystone State Park”Two Rivers and 



Two Winds facility, maybe NSU but this is not definite.  



The major strand for the morning session would be“Assessment” the ins

                        of science for indoors and would take place in the morning while the outs 

                        of science would involve actually field experience in the outdoors for the 



afternoon session and the strand is not clear at this point but would need to 



include all disciplines of science and not just biology.



Assessment topics in the am sessions might include:  

· How to write test assessment questions in science to match the blueprint on the CRT’s and EOI’s and AP exams for science

· Authentic assessment

· Formative vs. Summative Assessments

· Project assessments

· Laboratory assessments

· Using Rubrics

· Using Technology for assessment

Field experiences in the pm sessions ?????

IV. 
Conference Committee Reports 



Due to time limitations committee reports were cut short but the following 



reports are of note:



A.  Suzanne Spradling -  The website maintained by Richard Bryant will 

now be moved into the capable hands of Bob Melton and will merge the

newsletter and website together.  Bob has agreed to continue on at the 

same fee of $1000 per year.  Suzanne also mentioned we will need to send 

out a call for proposals for presentations at the fall gathering which will 

need to happen quickly.  These will be discussed and decided upon at the 

next meeting.

B.  Bob Melton – Changes to the website will include registering the 

domain name for another year which is an nominal fee of about $100 and

moving the website to a new hosting company called Word Press which is

a reputable hosting service and currently hosts the Kansas Teacher’s 

Association website.  The fee for this service is approximately $6/month.

This change in website services was moved and seconded at the meeting.

C.  Adrienne Elder mentioned the possible creation of a journal 

committee to allow teachers to start submitting articles for publication.  

This idea was tabled for discussion until a future meeting but was greeted 

with much enthusiasm.  Adrienne suggested we look at the website: 

oklahomacreativity.

D.  Tamara Lookabaugh – Reminded all board members to be on the 

look out for new candidates for the board and award nominees.  A list of 

board contact information was also distributed to all attendees of the 

meeting for quick access.  

E.  Beth Allen – Reminder to include dissemination of the safety 

conference to private and home school organizations.  She has two major

web contacts she can provide.

F.  Bob Melton – House Bill 2211, supported by Sally Kearn our OK 

House Representative is a detriment to teaching Evolution in the science 

classroom.  This piece of legislation would open the door to opinion and

conjecture and an outright debate of religion vs. science.  We would be

forced as science educators to give the floor to students who openly 

oppose the teaching of evolution and would have to accept their own 

opinions as correct answers even if their is no basis in scientific fact.

The House has already passed this bill but it has moved on to the Senate.

Bob created a press release that the OSTA board approved to be submitted

Bob will send each of us a copy of this and post it on the OSTA website.

The meeting adjourned at 12:11 pm and the next meeting is scheduled 

for April 12, 2008 at the UCO campus in Edmond.
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